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Dear Friends,
There is no other place like it.  Bishop Anderson House 
serves at the intersection of spirituality and medicine 
as the Church’s ministry in the Illinois Medical 
District, one of the largest urban medical dis-
tricts in the world. It serves at the bedside of pa-
tients in hospitals and nursing homes through 
chaplaincy; it serves by training volunteers to 
be pastoral care givers in institutions as diverse 
as fire departments and funeral homes as well 
as more traditional places like congregations 
and continuing care facilities; it serves by chal-
lenging the systems of inequality by advocating 
for access to quality health care through United 
Power for Action and Justice as well as witness-
ing for an end to gun violence through Crosswalk;  it 
draws Lutherans and Episcopalians and Buddhists and 
Sufis together for education in pastoral care through the 
Parish Lay Volunteer Chaplain Training Program; it col-
laborates on research projects in spirituality and medi-
cine with colleagues at Rush University. It’s an amazing 
institution. And you make it possible.
   
The past year has seen some milestones in the history 
of Bishop Anderson House. Two years of building re-
lationships resulted in a partnership with the Chicago 
Metro Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America and the first Fall offering of the Parish Lay Vol-
unteer Chaplain Training Program.  It was held at Faith 
Lutheran Church in Glen Ellyn, and you can read more 
about this successful expansion of our program in this 
newsletter. This year we collaborated with the Dept. of 
Religion, Health and Human Values of Rush University 
in hosting Kenneth Pargament, one of the world’s lead-
ing scholars in the Psychology of Religion, for a Grand 
Rounds and luncheon at Rush. Ken spoke on Assessing 
Spirituality in the Context of Counseling. Later in the 
year Kent Drescher, a Presbyterian Minister, Psycholo-
gist and Clinical Director of The Pathway Home spoke 
on Psychological, Spiritual and Moral Challenges of 
Combat Trauma. These events are illustrative of Bishop 
Anderson House’s mission to help train graduate stu-

dents in the medical professions and provide education-
al events in the integration of spirituality and medicine. 
Next February we will be hosting Arthur Kleinman, 
Harvard Psychiatrist and one of the world’s leading 

voices in medical anthropology, and continuing 
this dialogue on spirituality and medicine, soul 
and body, with medical professionals. 
   
Another milestone this past year was our An-
nual Spring Benefit. Not only was it financially 
the most successful we have had, it was also 
the largest. We had moved to a new restaurant, 
because we had outgrown our 2013 venue. We 
will be searching for yet another and larger 
place to have our 2015 Spring Benefit, because 
we outgrew the restaurant again! What a won-

derful problem to have, and it is all because of the hard 
work of staff and volunteers. Again, you can read more 
about that in this issue of the Newsletter.
   
The Board of Trustees is well into the Search Process for 
the next Executive Director. I plan to retire June 1, 2015, 
and it will be with deep gratitude for the rich and won-
derful service this ministry offers the world of medicine 
and human need that the transition takes place. You can 
read about where the Search Committee and Trustees 
are in the process later in this newsletter.  

Our partnership with Episcopal Charities and Commu-
nity Services in the Julian Year Project has been excep-
tionally gratifying. The Julian Year brings young men 
and women to Chicago for a year of service. They live 
in an intentional Christian community- think urban mo-
nastic community composed of men and women com-
mitted to serving and growing together- while working 
in a social service agency. Our Julian Intern, Sara Lytle, 
will be completing her year in July, and we look forward 
to welcoming someone else in August.  The Julian expe-
rience has been wonderfully enriching for the ministry 
of Bishop Anderson House as well as for the Julians, 
and, again, you can read more about this program later 
in the newsletter.
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NURSING HOME: 
Ministry and Holy Presence

By The Rev. Linda Green

Enter the newly renovated lobby.  Notice the dazzling 
contemporary light fixture; the sleek modern uphol-
stered furnishings; the massive sign announcing the 
name of this newly refurbished Street-
erville facility.  The new owners vi-
sion a resource for rehabilitation that 
will rival The Rehabilitation Institute 
of Chicago.  Take the elevator to the 
6th, 7th or 8th floor.  Neutral browns 
and beiges accented with teal invites 
the rehabilitation patients or visitors.  
Individual suites have been custom 
decorated; they mimic accommoda-
tions in a five star hotel.
	
Then descend to the fifth floor; the “Medicaid” floor – 
the floor where the “poor” are housed.  When you dis-
embark from the elevator, it appears that you’ve land-
ed in another time, another place.  Faded 
wallpaper peels off of dingy walls.  Holes 
puncture partitions where pictures once 
hung.  The remnants of the day’s lunch are 
scattered on the floor; spilled liquid sticks 
to the tables in the room where residents 
are gathered.  In a corner, Mary sits in her 
wheelchair.  Now one hundred years plus, 
she begs to be put to bed.  Ruth calls out, 
“I need to be changed.”  Nola raises her hand, hailing 
anyone.  She needs to hold the hand of whoever will 
take the time to sit with her; touch her, comfort her.   In 

a far corner, next to the blaring wide screen television, 
two tables are joined.  Around the tables, the helpless 
sit, those who can no longer speak, nor talk, nor think.  
Heads bowed; some sleep.  To the uninitiated visitor, the 
fifth floor, the “Medicaid floor”, appears to be a desolate 
and hopelessly bleak habitation.
	   

“But they’re so HUMAN!” observed 
Mac, a new graduate of Bishop An-
derson House’s lay volunteer chaplain 
training program.  Those who sit and 
stare or sleep appear to be empty of 
life, feeling, or spirit.  Pull up a chair, 
lean in, look eye to eye.  Those who 
seem vacant, uninhabited, are indeed 
“human”...bodies and souls brimming 
with stories: lives well spent; present-
day worries and joys.

	
Sara, this year’s Bishop Anderson House Julian intern, 
sits next to Ruth, and together they work on a puzzle.  
Ruth confides that she is anxious and fearful.  She was 

recently diagnosed with a serious illness.  
Sara listens.  Ruth is comforted.  Judy, a 
Bishop Anderson House volunteer, regular-
ly visits Caroline, a younger resident whose 
stroke left her with a severe speech disor-
der.  Caroline has become a dear friend, not 
only of Judy’s, but of Judy’s daughter and 
grandchildren.  David waits patiently...or 
not so patiently...for Jim.  David was a civil 

servant, but as he has aged, his functioning has become 
increasingly impaired.  Jim, also a BAH volunteer, takes 
David for ice cream, walks, bus rides.  These occa

Continued on page 3

I want to end this annual letter on a note of thanks 
to our dedicated Board of Trustees and staff. Under 
the leadership of Jim Morris the Board has managed 
growth, change and opportunity with wisdom and en-
ergy. Cherryl Holt, Ann Ryba, Laurie Michaels, Linda 
Green, Sara Lytle, and Trenton Pitcher are a wonder-
ful staff that brings God’s care and compassion to the 
broken places in people’s lives in ways that are nothing 
short of inspiring. The list of volunteers fills out the pic-
ture of Bishop Anderson House- you know who you are 
as you serve in the office, at Warren Barr, at Stroger Hos-
pital, at Sherman Hospital, at Northwestern Memorial 

Hospital… the list goes on and on.  Through the Board, 
the staff and the hundreds of volunteers Bishop Ander-
son House is truly at the intersection of spirituality and 
medicine. And the world is a better place for it.  

					     Jay Risk
				    Executive Director

Watch for the unveiling of our new website 
this summer. Follow us on Facebook. And 

send us your e-mail  address, please.

Dear Friends...(con't.)... 

sions are the few times that David is permitted to leave 
the facility.  Fred visits Susan, an eight-year resident, 
weekly.  She suffers from Multiple Sclerosis.  Susan is 
well-educated, younger than most of the residents and 
her motorized wheelchair enables her to move 
about freely.  She longs for companionship.  
Fred is a “constant” in her life.  For nearly 
five years, he has been an attentive listener; a 
sympathetic friend.   Christine has family; car-
ing and attentive children and grandchildren 
who visit frequently but she often appears sad 
and despairing.  She seems to long for the life 
that was... a time filled with purpose.  There is 
little now to fill the void.  Although her body 
no longer “works”, her thoughts are active.  Christine 
looks forward to those times with Deirdre, a volunteer 
and friend.  Sometimes Christine shares her desponden-
cy; other times they talk about the years when Chris-
tine worked in a demanding profession while raising 
her family.  Whatever the conversation, Deirdre’s un-
derstanding and friendship enlivens and cheers her!  
Betty watches for Cynthia each Thursday afternoon and 
Cynthia, like Mac, is a new graduate of the lay chaplain 
training program.  Betty doesn’t leave her room.  Occa-
sionally, her son and grandchildren visit.  Most days, she 
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The Executive Director of BAH, The Rev. Jay Risk, staff member, The Rev. Linda Green, 
and a generous donor initiated a meeting with the administration of this facility with the 
intent of offering to fund at least cosmetic repair (paint, flooring, etc.) and update of the 
fifth floor.  The Assistant Administrator indicated that the facility intends to refurbish the 
fifth floor in the Spring or late Summer of 2014.  BAH will continue to monitor the condi-
tions on this floor, and will persist in advocating for change.  To date, there is no evidence 
of refurbishment.

NURSING HOME...(con't.)... 
sits alone for hours, watching television.  Cynthia’s visit 
is important.   The two converse; sharing stories; they 
laugh!  Cynthia is “life” for Betty; a caring friend who 
is willing to take the time to listen.  Linda, a member of 

the BAH staff, anticipates her Thursday visits 
with Jill, a new resident...a kindred spirit who 
enjoys music and books.   Jill looks forward to 
those visits.  Linda is her only visitor...both a 
friend, and a necessary advocate for needed 
services a short-handed staff may overlook.

Someone said, “God is with the poor.”  If you 
visit the fifth floor of this facility...if one takes 
the time to talk, to listen, to touch, to pray with 

those who live in the shabby rooms or who congregate 
in the barren gathering space...there is God. Our BAH 
volunteers – who they are and what they do – embody 
the face, the voice, and the hands of God.  The Spirit 
of God permeates conversations...is palpable in hands 
that hold another’s...comforts aching hearts in shared 
prayers... and creates delight and affection in friend-
ships.  In the music, in the parties, in the smiles and in 
the laughter...there is God. Holy Presence.

Thank You, Miriam Hoover

Miriam Hoover, truly a Grande Dame of the Episcopal 
Church, celebrated her 100th Birthday on November 1, 
2013. While she had a great party, all the attendees were 
asked to make a gift to Bishop Anderson House in lieu 
of presents. Thank you Miriam and your wonderful 
friends and family for the substantial amount of money 
raised. Wishing you many more wonderful years.
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An Intern’s Reflection 
By Sara Lytle

"The first duty of love is to listen.” - Paul Tillich 

The concept, if not the practice, of love is foundational 
in most, if not all, religious and spiritual traditions. As a 
Buddhist living and working in a predominantly Chris-
tian environment this past year, love has been a point 
of connection and a place of common ground. But what 
does it mean to practice love? Both traditions 
have different ways of conceptualizing and 
doing this. As a chaplain, I listen. Receiving 
a story, holding a hand in prayer, silently 
sitting by a bedside, blessing a child’s med-
icine— these are all ways of listening.

I began my internship at Bishop Anderson 
House 10 months ago as a Julian Year chap-
lain intern.  As a Julian, I live in an inten-
tional community founded on principles 
of respect, compassion, and social justice. 
One of the vows we took at the beginning 
of the year was “to walk out love.” Over 
time, this has morphed from a lovely, but 
abstract, commitment into a challenging, 
messy spiritual path. Reflecting on Tillich’s 
dictum, I see how the practice of listening 
has been inseparable from the way that this 
ethic and practice of love is mobilized in my profession-
al life as a chaplain.

To truly listen to someone requires that I let go of my-
self and my agendas and seek to be completely with the 
other—wherever, however, whoever they are.For me, 
the foundation of pastoral care is this sacred “showing 
up,” completely and authentically, to another person. 
As a chaplain, I dive into those places of loss, fear, hope, 
and grief, where things are unexpected and unpredict-
able. Doing this requires me to go against two messages 
that society has taught me (and that I have become quite 
good at following): first, hurry up and, second, avoid 
pain, whether it’s mine or someone else’s. I suspect that 
the first message of busy-ness is often a response to the 
underlying fear of being with pain. When we listen with 
our hearts not just with our minds, with our full beings 
not just with our ears, we are forced to turn toward rath-
er than away from suffering. 

As part of the Julian Year, we focus on examining sys-
temic abuses of power that aggravate homelessness, vi-
olence, hunger, and racial injustice. As a chaplain intern 
at the Cook County Hospital and at Warren Barr Pavil-

ion, I often am witness to how each of these injustices 
have real stories, real suffering, and real resilience at-
tached. At Cook County Hospital, I have witnessed the 
gripping anxiety of the uninsured, heard stories of re-
peated gun violence, and accompanied patients as they 
question how they will be able to care for their minds 
and bodies once they leave the hospital bed. At Warren 
Barr Pavilion, I am present with the elders of our com-
munity, many of whom have no one to slow down with 
them, no one to visit them, and no one to bear witness 

to their pain. Each time someone tells me 
their story, I am given a gift that I am able 
to repay only by receiving. Just as it takes 
tremendous courage to show completely 
to someone’s story, it takes tremendous 
courage to tell one’s story.

The loving act of listening is also an act of 
power and of witness. We are given the 
responsibility to recognize not only some-
one’s pain but also their resilience. Over 
and over again, I witness tremendous 
faith; patients’ prayers frequently knock 
mine out of the park. Listening has been a 
tremendous part of my understanding of 
the community organizing training that I 
have been doing with the Julian Year. The 
only way to know what someone wants 
and needs is to ask and to listen. Through 

the work that Bishop Anderson House has done with 
United Power and through outreach to parishes and 
communities in the greater Chicago area, I have begun 
to experience how my work as a chaplain is connected 
to the work of social justice. At Bishop Anderson House, 
I have not only had the opportunity to work with pa-
tients at Stroger and at Warren Barr but I have also been 
involved in the Lay Chaplain Training program.  By 
training individuals to be volunteer chaplains, it is my 
hope that we are contributing to the creation of a culture 
in which more people care for one another, more people 
listen, and more people refuse to turn away from suffer-
ing, both personal and systemic. 

I am constantly inspired by the work of Bishop Ander-
son House and feel infinitely blessed to have been able to 
learn from Cherryl, Laurie, Ann, and Jay over this year. 
I am immensely grateful for the experiences that I have 
had, from the completion of CPE to the opportunity to 
introduce LGBT competency to our training program. 
There were certainly growing pains.  What I learned this 
year has required a lot of discomfort, a lot of tears, and 
a lot of sleep. I had to learn not only how to take care of 
others but also how to take care of myself. 

Continued on page 5
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I have grown personally, spiritually, and professionally, 
and have had to dive more deeply into the messiness of 
human experience than perhaps ever before. 

At times, when I listen with my heart it feels like my 
heart is breaking. However, it is breaking open. Being 
fully present is a great act of love. It takes courage for 
both the “listener” and the speaker. It requires that we 
go into spaces of fear and of suffering, of joy and of hope, 
and simply be present with whatever is there. Not run-
ning away and not looking for the silver lining means 
accompanying someone in a journey that often the rest 
of the world has abandoned them to walk alone. 

I will close with the offering of a prayer from the Bud-
dhist tradition: 

Calling All Knitters 
and Crocheters

For the past two years, the Prayer Shawl Ministry of St. Michael’s Episcopal Church, Barrington, has been supplying us with gor-
geous prayer shawls for our patients at Stroger Cook County Hospital. Last Fall, we received several from Prince of Peace Lutheran 
Church in Addison. Just last week I was approached by a Palliative Care physician from Rush, asking if we could provide prayer 
shawls for her patients. I replied, “absolutely.”

So I’m now turning to Pray Shawl groups out there (and individual knitters and crocheters) who can help us carry on with this vital 
ministry. We can pick up the shawls when ready. Please let me know if you can help us grow this part of our ministry. Please call 
Cherryl Holt at 312-563-4825.

Bears, Bears and More Bears

Thanks so much to the parishes 
and congregations that supplied 
us with bears last year:

And All the Angels, 
St. Michael’s, Barrington
Church of Our Saviour, Elmhurst
St. Mark’s, Glen Ellyn
St. Mary’s, Park Ridge
Trinity, Wheaton

An Interns Reflecation...(con't.)... 

May you be well.
May you be happy.
May you abide in peace.
May you feel safe and secure.
May you feel loved and cared for.

May all beings be well.
May all beings be happy.
May all beings abide in peace.
May all beings feel safe and secure.
May all beings feel loved and cared for.

Report from the Search Committee
By William Totsch, Trustee & Search Committee Chair

When Jay Risk decided to find out what the next chapter of 
life had in store, he began the process in his usual profes-
sional style.  A plan for transition was set with the Execu-
tive Committee and Board of Trustees.

The Board approved the selection of the Search Committee 
at the annual meeting in January.  The Committee consists 
of Erin Emery, PhD (Secretary, Executive Committee), the 
Rev. George Smith, Marcia Pavlou, PhD (Past President), 
and Bill Totsch, Chair (also a Past President). The fifth 
member is the Rev. David Kyllo, pastor of Zion Lutheran 
Church, Deerfield.  David is a facilitator of the Lay Chap-
lain Training Program with 30 years of CPE training.

Meetings were held with Georgianna Gleason and Otto 
Reinisch of Episcopal Charities.  BAH is a member agency 
of ECCS, so we want to have an open dialogue with them 
as a major support partner.  

A trustee/staff half-day retreat was held in early Febru-
ary.  This meeting was led by Susan Czolgosz, the Office 
of Transition Ministry, Diocese of Chicago. The Board re-
viewed and discussed the past, present and future of BAH 
along with strengths, weaknesses and future opportuni-
ties.  The results of the meeting helped direct the Search 
Committee going forward.  

The Search Committee has met several times, either via 
conference call or in person.  The Executive Director Job 
Description has been finalized.  The BAH organizational 
profile is the next item to be presented to the Board at the 
June meeting.  Once finalized and approved we will post 
the position.

We will provide additional updates as BAH moves for-
ward toward our target of announcing the new Executive 
Director in April of 2015.  

The Search Committee is happy to answer questions or 
address concerns as the process proceeds.  The strength, 
development and leadership of Bishop Anderson House is 
our focus  We are a strong, vital organization and want to 
build on that into the future.
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Catch the Latin Spirit Benefit a 
Huge Success

by Ann Ryba

It is with great joy that we report on the incredibly suc-
cessful Catch the Latin Spirit benefit.  Organizers Kay 
Lewis and Deb Kelliher worked tirelessly to plan an 
engaging, spirited party that truly highlighted our min-
istries.  Over 200 guests enjoyed a delicious meal at 
Nacional 27, and benevolently opened up their hearts 
and checkbooks to support our mission of fostering the 
spirit of care.  For the first time ever, the spring benefit 
was sold out!  

Astonishingly, we raised over $75,000, due in large part 
to the work of Kay Lewis, Catch the Latin Spirit Chair.  
Kay poured heart and soul into our inaugural “Dutch 
Auction,” inspiring numerous paddle raises with her 
heartfelt accounts of the work of chaplains, our Lay 
Chaplain Training, the ministry to Warren Barr, and 
Operation Bear Hug.  Kay’s festive concept of a Latin 
fiesta included fabulous food and drink with a popular 
raffle, sold-out wine pull, stunning silent auction and, to 
cap off the evening, a marvelous salsa lesson featuring 
instructor Rickey and Kay, Jay and Paula Risk, Jeff and 
Lisa Lee, Sharon Bullion, George and Cecilia Smith and 
Ellen Lindeen.

Deb Kelliher orchestrated the successful silent auction 
and will serve as 2015 benefit chair.  Prizes ranged from 
luncheon with Chicago Tribune Columnist Mary 
Schmich, to tickets to Motown the Musical, to a back-
stage tour of the Lyric Opera to cocktails with Bishop 
Jeff and Lisa Lee.  Unique handcrafted items included a 
spectacular mosaic Celtic tray crafted by Susan Gibbons, 
a shawl knitted by Jackie Totsch and 2 marble topped 
tables hand-painted by Carol Hebert.  The donors are 
too numerous to mention, but we are so thankful to 
everyone who donated and purchased silent auction 
items.

A special surprise visit from Bishop Joseph Atem of 
Renk Diocese, Sudan, reminded guests of the world-
wide communion we share.  We were especially hon-
ored to present Brooks Davis with the Marion Faldet 
Volunteer of the Year award. (See separate article)
2015 is just around the corner and we are busily looking 
for a co-chair to work with Deb.  Do contact us if your 
passion for our work calls you to be a part of the fun 
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Catch the Spirit team. 
(aryba@bishopandersonhouse.org or 312.563.4823)

Thanks to all for your stalwart support and generosity.  
People are provided comfort because you care.

						    
Brooks Davis Honored as Marion 
Faldet Volunteer of the Year

Each year, our trustees honor an individual who has 
served Bishop Anderson House with distinction.  This 
award is named for Marion Faldet, a long-time trustee 
of Bishop Anderson House.  An exemplary model of a 
volunteer leader, she served Bishop Anderson House, 
Episcopal Charities and the Diocese of Chicago with 
dedication, acumen and integrity. 

It was our great honor to present J. Brooks Davis as the 
2014 Marion Faldet Volunteer of the Year at the recent 
Catch the Latin Spirit benefit.  Family and friends from 
the many avenues of Brooks’ life joined us in thanking 
Brooks for his devotion to service, in this case, to the 
mission of Bishop Anderson House.  Brooks has been a 
loyal supporter of our ministries for over twenty years, 
in particular “Operation Bear Hug.”  His late wife, 
Betsey, was integral in developing this ministry of shar-
ing Teddy Bears with hospitalized children.  Thanks to 
Brooks, the first Bishop Anderson House benefit was 
held at the Baker, Knapp and Tucker showrooms in the 
Merchandise Mart.

Since 1985, Brooks has hosted an annual New Years Day 
party that always benefits an agency of Episcopal 
Charities and Community Services.  BAH has been the 
recipient of Teddy Bears on more than one occasion.  
Countless people have been touched by his generous 
spirit and Brooks says of the concept, “we were simply 
intrigued by all the work of these charities and thought 
that they ought to be rewarded in some way.” 

Congratulations, Brooks, and thank you for being a 
model of service and devotion to church and friends far 
and wide.
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Pastoral Care throughout Northern 
Illinois

By Cherryl Holt

The popularity of our Lay Parish Training Program con-
tinues to grow. In September of 2013 we introduced our 
first Fall session off site. It was held at Faith Lutheran 
Church in Glen Ellyn. Eight Lutheran congregations 

and five Epis-
copal parishes 
were represented. 
We graduated a 
whopping 31 peo-
ple in a service 
presided over by 
Bishop Wayne 
Mille, Bishop of 

the Metro Chicago Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran 
Church. The graduates from last Fall are from:

Faith Lutheran, Glen Ellyn: Susan Cheschire, Pam 
Hartweg, Retta Hennessy, Heidi Janss, Heidi Johns, 
Debra O’Connor, Mary Lee Platz, Suzanne Rahm, Janice 
Riemer, Donna Sylfield, Margare Snyder, Diane & 
Robert Stehman and Thomas Vega.

Redeemer Lutheran, Hinsdale: Shannon Johnson, 
Raymond Roberts and Margaret Schlegel.

Zion Lutheran, Elgin: Timothy Fraas and 
Richard Fellows

Shepherd of the Prairie Lutheran: 
Patricia Driscoll-Shaw and Donna Kelly

St. Helena’s Episcopal, Burr Ridge:  Deidre Burke

Trinity Lutheran, Warrenville: Mary Ann Caruso

St. Anskar’s Episcopal, Rockford:  Dawn DiVenti

Emmanuel Episcopal, La Grange:  Michael Moon

First Lutheran, Attica, IN:  Marlene Muddell

Holy Trinity Lutheran, Glenview:  Kathi Olson

Prince of Peace Lutheran, Woodridge:  Susan Palmer

St. Mark’s Episcopal, Glen Ellyn:  Timothy Sullivan

Christ Church, Winnetka:  Mary Walther

Graduates from the Fall class are serving at funeral 
homes, in teen parenting programs, hospice and con-
gregational settings.

Our Winter/Spring class at our offices on the Rush 
Medical Center offices was a more typical class size, 14. 
Again we had a wide mix of congregations from around 
the Diocese and Northern Illinois. The Spring graduates 
represented the following congregations:

Urban Village Church, Chicago: Philip Cordes, Mar-
ta Coronado, David Green, Allison Hales and Duane 
Quintana

Nuestra senor de las Americas, Chicago:  
Jeannette Acosta and Ididia Perez

All Saints, Chicago: Lynn Bowers and Andrea Garland

Cathedral of St. James: Marjorie Johnston and 
McIver Mullins

St. Walters Roman Catholic, Roselle: 
Dominic Mangone

St. Chrysostom’s, Chicago: Cynthia Moore

Church of Our Saviour, Chicago:  Susan Rex

Spring grads are providing pastoral care at the Evan-
ston police department, Warren Barr Pavilion, Alexian 
Brothers hospital, Bonaventure House and for families 
of detainees facing deportation.

For Fall 2014 we take the show on the road again, this 
time to Church of the Holy Spirit in Lake Forest. Ses-
sions run September 6 through December 6, meeting on 
Saturday mornings (no class on November 29th), meet-
ing 9 – 11 am. 

Bishop Anderson House 2013 Donors
Community & Foundation

Anonymous
Episcopal Charities & Community Services
Episcopal Church Women
William Blair & Company
The Butler Family Foundation
The Church Home
MacLean-Fogg Company

Parishes

All Saints, Moline
Christ Church, River Forest
Christ Church, Winnetka
Church of the Ascension, Chicago
Church of the Atonement, Chicago
Church of the Holy Comforter, Kenilworth
Church of the Holy Spirit, Lake Forest
St. Gregory’s, Deerfield
St. James the Less, Northfield
St. Mark’s, Barrington Hills
St. Mary’s, Park Ridge
St. Michael’s, Barrington

Individuals

($5,000 and above)

Lynne & Gil Adams
Mrs. H. Earl Hoover
Mr. & Mrs. Robert McMillan
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Walther

($1,000 – 4,999)

And All the Angels
Phyllis Bergman
John & Judy Bross
The Rev. & Mrs. F. Newton Carpenter
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Chandler
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Conover
Mr. & Mrs. Terence R. Cummings
Gary L. Dillehay, MD
The Rt. Rev. Jeffrey D. Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Charles P. A. Frankenthal
Mr. & Mrs. Lester E. Frankenthal, III
Jim & Carol Harbert
Mr. & Mrs. Graham Jackson, Jr.
Heather Jackson
John & Sandra Kreger
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Lazzara
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence McEnerney
The Rev. George Monroe
Jim & Trish Morris

Mr. & Mrs. James Neaylon, III
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Ryba
The Rev. & Mrs. George D. Smith, III
Bill & Jackie Totsch
Mary Ellen Totsch

($500 – 999)

Dr. & Mrs. Stephan Baker
James L. Cavanaugh, MD
Mrs. Raymond A. Clasen
Judith Lowell Cook
The Rev. M.E. Eccles
The Rev. & Mrs. David Grauer
Timothy Green
Arthur Kenney
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Lenz
Travis McClendon
Kimberly McCord
Linda & Stephen McMillan
Susan McMillan & Rebecca Roberts
The Rev Laurie & Dr. Gregory Michaels
The Rt. Rev James W. Montgomery
Terrance & Margaret ODonnell
Dr. & Mrs. John Ovitz
Marcia Pavlou, PhD & Fred Barnett
The Rev. Trenton Pitcher & 
    Richard Brown
Quintin Primo, III
The Rev. & Mrs. Patrick Raymond
The Rev. & Mrs. James L. Risk, III
Heather Sacre & Jim Carona
E. John Sattelmaier
The Rev. Deb Seles
Mr. & Mrs. James Tammi
Mr. & Mrs. JohnTotten
The Rev. & Mrs. Ronald Valentine
Dr. & Mrs. Martin Zadigian

($1- 499)

Richard & Terry Abrams
Ralph Alberto
Dr. Sallie Allen
Donna Anderson
The Rev. Michael Anderson
Nancy Anderson
Mark Anton & Scott Histed
Mrs. William Apitz
Tony & Chris Babcock
James Bachman
Mr. & Mrs. John Bacon
Tracey Baim

Susan Baliel
Bobby & Penny Bankston
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Barton
Mark Bates
The Rev & Mrs. Jon Baumgarten
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Beauway
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Becker
Loretta Beinhoff
Jeff Bennett
Anne S. Bent
Francis Bigley
Rachel Willis Bischoff
Robert Black
Laurie Bohn
H. Constance Bonbrest, MD
R. Scott Boots
Barbara Bowers
Catherine Bowles
Jennifer Boyle
Mr. & Mrs. Oligon Bradbury
Brenda & Richard Brittain
Mrs. Fritz O. Brown
Sandra Brown
Jon & Kathy Browne
Paul Bruggemans
Dr. & Mrs. Francis Bugaj
The Rev. & Mrs. James Bullion
Galen & Birch Burghardt
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Burke
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Burlingame
Kerri Callahan
Karen Cappello
Patricia & Robert Card
Marguerite Carington
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Carlson
Sandra Carman & David Salyers
Nancy Carney
Kenneth Cassady
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Cavenaugh
Frank Cella & Trev Minaert
Kathy Chandler
The Rev. Philip Chester
Nina Chinn
Susan Cicak
Andrea Ciccone
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Clancy
David Clark
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Hugh Coleman
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Coley
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Compton
Al Corzine
Bill Cosper
Amanda Couch
Christopher & Ellen Coury
The Rev. & Mrs. Thomas Craighead
Maryfran Crist
Courtney Cummings
Mr. & Mrs. John D’Arcy, Jr.
Jean Daavettila
Brooks Davis
Melissa Davis
Ruth Davison
Dr. & Mrs. Pieter de Vryer
Mr. & Mrs. James Devlin
Dr. & Mrs. Timothy Devlin
Chris DeWitt
Carmen Diaz
Javier Diaz
Ann Dickson
Eileen Dillehay
Virginia Donovan
Mr. & Mrs. James Dugdale
Becky Duggan
The Rev. Martha & Tom Durham
Susanne Dutcher
Patricia Duwel
Alma Mae Dwyer
Mrs. Thomas Eley
Dima Elissa
Erin Emery-Tiburcio, PhD
Mary Engdahl
Craig Espevik & Barbara Freund
Bonnie Factor
The Rev. Davis Fisher
Helen Fitch
George & Judy Fitchett
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Fjeldheim
Mr. & Mrs. Seth Flanders, Jr.
Louis Fogg
Geoff Frankenthal
John Frankenthal
Mrs. James Frowein
Wilson & Cynthia Funkhouser
Christopher Gallagher
Lynette Garland
Karen Garrett
Ted George
Peter Georgiou
James Gerhart & Todd Smelser
Donald Gesicki
The Rev. Martha Gillette
Pat & Mary Gloor

2013 Donors con't... Barbara Graves
Pete & Linda Gray
Elisha & Nina Gray
Flo & Gerry Greany
Douglas & Joan Green
The Revs. Drury & Linda Green
The Rev. Larry Green
Dr. & Mrs. B. H.Griffith
Janet Wolter Grip, MD
The Rt Rev & Mrs. Frank Griswold
Julia Gunderson
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Gunn
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gunn
John Gunning
William Haefling & Maggie Leroux
Sydney Ann Hagen
William Hall
Mr. & Mrs. James Hamann
Jenny Han
William Hancox & Peter Benitez
Mr. & Mrs. James Hanna
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Hanson
Christopher Hanack
The Rev. Mary Harriss
Nancy Hartman
Deidre Hastings
Mr. & Mrs. William Hatcher
Carol Hebert
Audrey Heinonen
The Rev. Judith Heinrich
Erin Held
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Helmholz
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Herman
Mary Herrold
James Heussner
Mr. & Mrs. Walther Higgins, II
Mr. & Mrs. John Hilburger
Mr. & Mrs. James Hinchliff
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Hirschel
Gail Hoder
Vivian Hoeppner
Cherryl Holt
Aleta Honkala
Anne Hoover
Cecilia Hoover
Diana D. Hoover
Gordon Hoover, II
Mr. & Mrs. H. Earl Hoover, II
MC & Janis Hoover
Nancy Hoover
Priscilla Hoover
Mr & Mrs. Timothy Hoover
Mr. & Mrs. John Hopkins
Kay Huff
The Rev. & Mrs. George Hull

Pamela Hull
Lloyd & Vivian Huotari
Ronald & Arlene Huotari
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Hurd
Debrah Jefferson
Haley Johns
Marjorie Johnston
Mr. & Mrs. Andy Jones
Clifford & Deanna Jordan
Venetia Kamberis
Sarah Kass
Kerry Kean
Alleyne Kess & The Rev. Sarah Melcher
Hansi Kess
Rick Kinsella
The Rev. & Mrs. Michael Kitt
Katherine Klein
Thomas Klein
Janet Kline
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Kohn
Todd & Suzane Kohs
Jacqui Kolar
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kolb, II
George & Dava Kondiles
Daniel Kopelson
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kraus
Kathleen & Fred Krehbiel
Stephen & Ann Kubiczy
Mr. & Mrs. John Kuechmann
Steven Kvaal & Deborah Nelson
Megan Lafferty
Stephanie Lafferty
Paul & Mary Ellen Landschulz
Mrs. Frederick Larsen
Mary Larson
Mary Jo LaViolette
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Lebolt
Corrine Leppen
Mr. & Mrs. Howard Leppen
Jeffrey Leppen
Nicole Leppen & Arturo Ron
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Leppen
Mr. & Mrs. J. Randolph Lewis
Erik Liefrinck
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Linde
Mr. & Mrs. Ric Lindeen
Nelda Linsk
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Lisle
Mr. & Mrs Stephen Lloyd
Elizabeth Love
The Rev. & Mrs. Steve Lowe
Roger & SusanLumpp
Scott Lybrand
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Lynn
Dr. Phyllis Lyons
David & Carol Ann Mac Leanpage 10

Margaret Mac Lean
Sarist Macksasitorn
Terrance Madler
Amy Maggio
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Malecek
Molly Malek
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Maraist
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Marciciak
Mr. & Mrs. William Marsh
Florence Marshal
Stewart & Jeanne Marshall
Muriel Martin
Aimee Mattes
Erik & Kate Maurer
Karen Maurer
Jamie & Nike Whitcomb Mc Kechnie
Michael Scott McAdams
Alysia McCulloch
Adam McGinnis
Eway McLaughlin
Barbara Megginson
Sharon Melzer
Charlotte Mennillo
Tony Minor
The Rev. Sterling Minturn
Sharon Mitchell
Mr. & Mrs. William Monfries
Marilyn & Joel Monson
Patt Moser
Cecilia Mowatt
Marlene Muddell
Janice Muhr, PhD
Mary Murray
Mr. & Mrs. Lonn Myers
William Myers
The Rev. S. Sue Nebel
Lowell & Jackie Combs Nelson
Mr. & Mrs. Conway Newton
Carlos & Deborah Nieto
Dorothy & John Nocita
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Nolan
Thomas Opferman
Jo Ann OReilly
Bruce Ostrander
Mrs. Richard Oughton
Mrs. Charles Packer
Thomas Pacyk
Thomas & Deborah Page
L. D. Palmer
Marcia Pardue
John Paulsen & Michael Quintana
Joyce Peccon
Mr. & Mrs. David Pepper
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Pepper
The Rt. Rev. & Mrs. William Persell

2013 Donors con't...
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Polly Peyerk
Phil Philbin
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Pierce
Helen Pietila
Ruth Pietila
Curt Plaunt
Mr. & Mrs. George Porter
Mary Quednau
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Quinlan
Richard Card
Terry Radloff
Alfredo Ramirez & John Ross
Dorothy Ramm
Richard Harvey, MD
Otto Reinisch
Haven Charles Requa
Martha ReQua
Patrick Requa
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Richmond
Marilyn Rintamaki
Julia Risk
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Roadman
Tom & Phyllis Robb
Matthew Robitaille
Christine Rompon
Anne Rossiter
Hadley Rue
Mrs. Melvin Rutledge
Karen Sausman
Gregory Schafler & 
    The Rev. Miller Cragon
Robert Schenck, MD
Kristin Schmidt
Michelle Schulp
Joanne Schupbach
Dr. & Mrs. Emanuel Semerad
Mr. & Mrs. William Setterstrom
Mrs. Covington Schackleford
Ken Shaw
Barbara Silber
Constance & Colin Silvester
Rochelle Sincox
Jackie Smith
Mark Solana & John Whitesell
Mr. & Mrs. Graham Southall
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Spencer
Beverly Sperry
Sally Sperry
Michael Spitalli
Ted & Wendy Spray
Mr. & Mrs. James Steed
Mr. & Mrs. Nelson Stevens
Leigh Steward
Joanne Sturos
Ryan Sturos

Debra Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Swaney
Shirley Swanson
Thomas & Beverly Tabern
Anne Corwin Taft
Elizabeth Tapia
Kathy Taylor
Richard & Marsha Taylor
Frances Tenison
The Rev. Clayton Thomason &  
    Mary Hope Griffin
Linda Thompson
M. Susan B. Toth
Debi Twardowski
Elizabeth Uihlein
Esther Unger
Lonnie Unger & Laurie Hoffman
Elvera Unverzagt
The Rev. Jean Parker Vail & Thomas Vail
Elsa Vaintzettel
The Rev. John David Van Dooren & 
    Gary Norcross
Douglas Van Houten & 
    The Rev. Manuel Borg
Rachel Burch Varley
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Wade
Madeleine Clare Wagner
Raymund Wander
The Rev. Betsy & Jay Ward
Mr. & Mrs. Danny Warner
Jane & Joe Weber
Charles & Sue Wells
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Wells
Drs. Kaye & Robert Wertz
Michael & Lani White
Peter White
Kurt & Mary Wiesner
Jean Wikman
Benn Williams
Brenda Williams
Scott Williams
Mr.  Mrs. Thomas Williams
Michael& Myra Sampson Wilson
Josh & Danny Wolfson
Lee & Naomi Wolfson
Ruth Woll
Hak Wong, MD & Michael Hess
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Worrall
The Rev. Tim Yeager & Caroline Moores 
Leslie Young & The Rev. Jackie Lynn
Amy Youngkin
Susan Zimmerman

Mailing: 1653 W. Congress Parkway  Chicago, IL  60612-3833

Location: 707 South Wood Street     Chicago, IL  60612-3811

(312) 563-4825       

BpAndersonHouse@aol.com

www.bishopandersonhouse.org

Bishop Anderson House

Staff
The Rev. James, L. Risk, III, BCC, Executive Director
Cherryl Holt, MSW, Associate for Development and 
Chaplaincy
The Rev. Linda Green, Staff Chaplain
The Rev. Laurie Michaels, Staff Chaplain
The Rev. Trenton Pitcher, Staff Chaplain
Ann Ryba, Program Coordinator
Sara Lytle, Julian Intern

Volunteers
Fred Barnett
John & Judy Bross
Parker Callahan
Becky Duggan
Deidre Hastings
Travis McClendon

Board of Trustees
James A. Morris, President
Stephen Baker, MD, Vice President
Erin Emery, PhD, Secretary
Richard Chandler, Treasurer

Trustee
Olawatoyin Adeyemi, MD
John A. Bross
Lucia Conrado
Jeffrey W. Conover
Gary L. Dillehay, MD
The Rt. Rev. Christopher Epting (ex officio)
Georgianna Gleason (ex officio)
The Rt. Rev. Jeffrey D. Lee (ex officio)
Travis J. McClendon
Kimberly McCord
Marcia Pavlou, PhD
Ann Ryba
The Rev. George D. Smith, III
William E. Totsch
The Rev. Anthony Vaccaro, MD
The Rev. Ron Valentine

Life Trustees
Lester E. Frankenthal, III
Canon Miriam Hoover, DD
Katharine F. McMillan
The Rt. Rev. James W. Montgomery


